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Council Asked Why?
By Evan Kramer

It was standing room only at Monday
night’s city council meeting as people
showed up to talk about, show their sup-
port for, and listen to the future of the Big
Dog and Doc’s Taco.

The meeting began with the written fire
department report submitted by fire Chief
Gayle Wilcox. The fire department cur-
rently has 18 members with an average of
15attending weekly drillsand 9 respond-
ingtoemergency calls. Don’t forget these
people are all volunteers and most have
jobs, family and other obligations.

Jacque Eldridge, co-owner with husband
Pat of the Big Dog, read a prepared
statement to the council. She told them
the Big Dog was “licensed and inspected
and met all health and licensing codes
and current requirements for the last three
years.” She presented the council with
petitions of support for the Big Dog
signed by 508 people. Mayor Jim Auborn
said that since a lawsuit has been filed
with LUBA (Land Use Board of Ap-
peals) it would restrict comments by the
city council.

The council went into citizen’s concerns
and dealt with letters from two home-
owners in Port Orford; one from Marilyn
Green to use the Eighth Street (at Jack-

son Street) right-of- away adjacent to her
house for a natural habitat and wildflow-
ergarden. City Administrator Mike Mur-
phy said he would look at the request and
noted that the adjoining property owner
could not use his part of the right of way
for storage. The second letter was from
Teresa Kolibaba asking the council to
vacate or allow her to purchase one half
of the alley that separates her house from
Campbell Realty. Curry County is cur-
rently in the process of giving the 20 foot
wide alley to the city that runs alongside
the Post Office and the Kolibaba house.
Mike Murphy said that code calls for a
twenty foot alley and that if the city
vacated any of the alley it would be
substandard. He recommended denying
the request for vacation.

The council heard from several citizens
speaking on The Big Dog and Doc’s
Tacos. Mayor Auborn asked people to
limit their comments to two minutes.
Usually they are given five minutes. Bill
McArdle said he was a supporter of both
businesses. He asked the council to con-
sider rescinding Ordinance 2007-05 and
said these businesses had a niche in our
community. McArdle said he disap-
proved of the fact there had been no
public hearing on this issue. Gordon
Corbett said he loved the Big Dog’s
food; in fact he said he relished it. He
said he wondered what the council was

thinking when they wrote this ordinance.
He told the council their job was to
protect our rights and questioned if the
council was protecting the citizen’srights
when they abolish this business (Big
Dog). Rene Ruth, an employee and soon
to be partner in the Big Dog asked the
council to give people a choice. She said
not all the information had been made
available to the council.

Claudia Ruark asked the question Why
did this come up after three successful
years for the Big Dog. She said she was
100% behind the Big Dog and Doc’s
Tacos. Ruark, a one year resident of Port
Orford said there are many opportunities
for people with enterprising minds in
town.

Erna Barnett had one question for the
council and mayor. “Now that you have
found a loophole in the Port Orford City
Charter which allows you to legally pass
a law that citizens know nothing about
until that law is broken...will you be
passing future laws using his same pro-
cess?”

Richard Smith called the Big Dogaclean,
wholesome place and said it is a plus for
the town. He suggested grandfathering
in those businesses that have been here
and hoped the council would rescind the
Ordinance.

Continued on Page 2



Big Dog
Free Delivery: (541) 290-7540
Expanded Menu
Winter Hours Start Oct. 1
Mon-Fri 11am-3pm
(Weather permitting)

SOUTHPORT
FOREST PRODUCTS

Buying delivered conifer
small saw log sort
& conifer pulp logs

Forrest Flowers

Log Buyer
541-266-0903
541-266-0824 fax
Cel. 541-297-5482
Home 541-332-4385

Excel Accounting Services
Lyndell Hauschildt, L.T.C.
94120 Moore St.

P.O. Box 123
Gold Beach, OR 97444
(541) 247-6560
Fax (541) 247-3442

Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44.735 N 124° 30.832 W

Produced by “WXTide32” version 4.2 by Michael Hopper - http://wxtide32.com
Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday | Thursday
10-19 10-20 New 10-21 10-22 10-23 10-24 10-25 10-26
L0443 1.5 |LO514 1.8 | HO0O03 6.3 | HO044 6.3 | HO124 6.3 | HO206 6.2 | H0O250 6.0 [ HO340 5.7
H1102 7.0 |H1125 7.2 [LO543 2.2 (L0611 2.6 | L0640 3.0 | L0709 3.4 | L0740 3.7 |L0814 4.0
L1719 1.5 | L1752 0.9 | H1147 7.4 (H1211 7.6 | H1235 7.7 |H1302 7.7 | H1332 7.6 |H1407 7.5
H2321 6.3 L1824 0.5 |L1857 0.1 L1931 -0.0 | L2007 -0.1| L2048 -0.1 | L2135 0.0

Council Asked Why?
Continued from Front Cover

City Attorney John Trewtold the council
he had given them his input in an e-mail.
Councilor Jim Campbell asked if the
council could delay the Ordinance for 60
days to give them time to discuss it to
find a better way. Trew said, “It’s not
unusual for us to have an unusual situa-
tion.” Trew said this wasn’t a land use
decision. Councilor Steve Abbott asked
why we don’t give them a stay. Trew
advised the council not to enforce the
Ordinance pending the LUBA decision.
Councilor Ed Beck pointed out that the
Ordinance didn’t apply to either of these
two businesses but only establishments
doing business in the city street rights-
of-way. Beck continued that the Ordi-
nance is not enforceable to any business
in town.

Councilor Abbott recommended a stay
of execution of the law. He made the
following motion: Keep the Ordinance
in place but do not enforce it pending the
decision of the LUBA appeal and that the
council continue to work on this issue
until the next meeting on whether they

should revise this Ordinance. The coun-
cil voted 5-1 in favor of the motion with
Jim Campbell voting no. Campbell want-
ed the council to get up a committee and
write up a different Ordinance.

Councilor Abbott said he wanted two
readings of Ordinances from now on. He
didn’t mean two readings at the same
meetings but each reading at a separate
council meeting. Ordinance 2007-05 had
been read twice at the September council
meeting.

Councilor Campbell made a motion to
rescind Ordinance 2007-05 and council-
or Carl Eskelson seconded that motion.
Councilor Beck read a paragraph from
Ordinance 2007-5, Section 5.04.020,
Applicability and said it had nothing to
do with private property. The first sen-
tence in that section reads as follows:
“The issuance of a license for a transient
business does not constitute authoriza-
tion for the conduct of that business on
any public street or right-of-way of the
City of Port Orford, or other public prop-
erty unless specific authority is granted
to the transient business licensee by the
governing body of the public entity which

owns the public property.” John Trew
told him that the sewer and water issues
apply to pubic and private property.
Councilor Campbell revised his motion
which would direct city staff to come
back with an Ordinance to repeal Ordi-
nance 2007-05. The vote put Mayor
Auborn in the spotlight as councilors
Jerry Steinhorst, Milton Finch and Ab-
bott voted no and councilors Campbell,
Beck and Eskelson voted yes. Mayor
Auborn broke the tie by voting yes and
the motion carried. The Mayor directed
the staff to get on this issue immediately.
The city council will hold a special ses-
sionon Wednesday, October 18, 5:00pm,
in the city hall council chambers to ap-
prove Ordinance 2007-06 repealing Or-
dinance 2007-05.

For the rest of the council report, see this
week’s issue of Port Orford News.

Burn Barrels Okay

Accordingto Volunteer Fire Chief Gayle
Wilcox, it is now legal to use your burn
barrel withinthe Port Orford city limitsif
you have acurrent permit. No open burn-
ing is allowed within the city limits.



The Benefits Of
Adding Compost
To Your Garden Routinely

Compost supplies your gardenwith
essential nutrients, trace minerals,
suppresses weeds & it improves
your soils drainage. Compost also
adds beneficial microorganisms to
help your plants fight off pests and
diseases.

All Organic Compost
NOW AVAILABLE
God’s Green Earth Nursery

551 19™ Street, Port Orford
332-0880

Marine Science News

Plans for a new Marine Science Institute
in Curry County are taking shape, fol-
lowing a series of planning and strategy
meetings this fall. The proposed Institute
would be similar to the Hatfield Marine
Science Center in Newport, but its focus
would extend inland to include forests,
watersheds, and the unique geology of
ourarea. Oregon State University Exten-
sion Chair Doug Hart, and County Com-
missioner Ralph Brown are spearhead-
ing the project.

Phase | would be co-locating OSU Ex-
tension; the Oregon Dept of Fish and
Wildlife (ODFW); and local watershed
councils —- probably in Gold Beach for
its central location. That group would
then offer workshops, classes, tours and
other educational opportunities. The fa-
cility would welcome school groups from
across the Northwest; college and grad-
uate students; teachers; groups such as
ElderHostel; and tourists who come to
the south coast for recreation or sight-
seeing.

Bill McNair of the Port of Gold Beach
put a conservative number of summer-
time visitors to Gold Beach at 75,000
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International Credit Union Day
October 19th

Come Celebrate With Us
Open House at all branches, 9-3

Credit unions are helping more than 136 million members
from over 43,000 credit unions around the world - whether
they are purchasing a new home or vehicle, preparing for
retirement, or setting out for a college degree.

Join us on October 19th, as we celebrate
the Credit Union Difference!

CFCU

Chetco Federal Credit Union
Visit your local branch today!
541-332-3711

If you live here,

YOu can belong!

plus. A satellite facility, focused on
near-shore marine research for off-shore
fishing, would be located in Port Orford,
where boating access to the ocean is
better. Port Manager Gary Anderson
noted that the Port of Port Orford is
highly interested in promoting commu-
nity economic development around the
marine economy.

“A research station would help local
fisheries remain sustainable,” said Ander-
son. “This project could also help nur-
ture working waterfront businesses and
enterprises. We are excited to have this
opportunity.”

Hart, OSU Extension Service Chair, said
that a feasibility study for the new Insti-
tute should be completed in the next six-
to-nine months.

Ateam of ocean researchers met in New-
port Oct 9 to outline near-shore research
needs for the rocky reefs and shoals of
the southern Oregon coast - research that

could continue over the next several de-
cades. That meeting will help shape how
the facility is designed.

“It would be a wonderful thing to create
this Institute in Curry County,” said Har-
ry Hoogesteger, South Coast Watershed
Coordinator. “We could offer a five-day
package of learning experiences that
would include forests, estuaries, rivers,
wetlands, tide pools, marine reefs, and
geology. It’s an unparalleled opportuni-
ty to share the beauty of our area. It
would certainly be aboost for local econ-
omies.”

Commissioner Brown, who has been
pursuing the idea of a Marine Science
Institute for several years, noted that
research on the near shore could lead to
rebuilding our fish stocks, including rock-
fish, ling cod, salmon, tuna, halibut, and
other species that thrive in the ocean.



SIXES RIVER LAND COMPANY

We are now proud members of NAR and RMLS
For property on the Southern Oregon Coast, stop by, call, or visit us on our NEW WEB SITE at:

WWW.SIXESRIVERLANDCOMPANY.COM
See these Great Deals on the web!

New Listing! Port Orford/Lake Shore Drive
3 Br, 2 1/2 Ba Lake Front Home with Separate Apartment

Our Staff:
Anthony Pagano, Broker
George Bennett, Broker
Howard Bach, Broker
Katy Kraft, Broker
Kiki McGrath, Broker
Eric Oberbeck, Broker
Marilyn Oberbeck, Principal Broker

3 BD, 2 1/2 BA Garrison Lake front home with separate apartment. This newer
home has a paved circular driveway and mature native landscaping. The main
floor has a sunken living room with expansive lake views, wall to wall carpeting
and vaulted ceilings. The home complete with a formal dining room and laundry
room. The kitchen is warm and sunny and has tiled counters, a sunny tiled garden
window, oak cabinets complete with roll out shelves and Corinthian vinyl floors.
The vaulted ceiling master bedroom and bath also allow viewing of the lake from
large picture windows. The adjoining master bathroom has a romantic whir pool
tub and shower and tiled vanity with oak cabinets. For more information about

s this incredible lakefront home, visit our website at www.sixesriver

landcompany.com. $843,000. #123-410

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Highway 101
(across from Battle Rock Park)

Port Orford, OR 97465

Call for an appointment

Police Report
Chief Creighton
Creighton@popd.org

10-07 The Sheriff’s Office requested
assistance on a possible assault in
progress on Hensley Hill Road. Police
arrived and determined the suspect had
already left.

10-08 Police received a complaint that a
dog in the area of Madrona Street had
grabbed a small dog and hurt it. The dog
was transported to a veterinarian and is
not expected to live. Police cited the
dog’s owner and transported the attack-
ing dog to the Animal Control Center in
Gold Beach pending a court hearing.

1-12 Police received a complaint of a
purse being stolen at the Battle Rock
Visitor Center.

10-13 The Curry County Sheriff’s Office
requested assistance on a possible fight
in progress on Hensley Hill Road. Police
arrived and defused the situation.

NOTE: Don’t park in the middle of the
street. We have received numerous com-
plaintsabout people blocking traffic. The
cost for parking illegally is $97.00, and
is even more expensive if you cause an
accident. So please be courteous and
take the time to park in a safe place.

10-13 Police responded to 9th Street on
areport of a possible domestic assault in
progress. Police arrived and determined
it was people drinking and being loud.
All were advised to turn the music down
and talk lower.

NOTE: | found a note on my patrol
vehicle about a possible drunk driver.
Thank you to the person who left it there.
Unfortunately | was off duty for several
days and don’t know who or when it was
placed there. Please call the Sheriff’s
Dispatch at 1-800-543-8471 to report a
dangerous situation. They can direct the
complaint to the right agency or officer.

10-15 Report of people petting seal lions
on the roadway near the dock. Police

responded and determined that everyone
still had their hands and arms. They were
warned about the fine for interfering
with wildlife, and of course the large
teeth.

10-15 Police took acomplaint from Rays
Food Place. It was determined that on
Friday night unknown persons took five
bread carts from the back of the store.
These are valued at approximately
$400.00 each so the crime is a felony.
The bread carts are about six feet tall and
have wheels. If anyone heard or saw
anything please contact the Port Orford
Police Department at 332-9013.

CHIEFS NOTE: | feel that training, and
officer availability are two of the most
important parts of providing public safe-
ty to asmall community like ours. One of
my main goals when | was hired was to
insure you had a well trained and well
staffed police departmentthat could han-

Continued on Next Page



OPEN AT 7 AM EVERY DAY
ESPRESSO

Coffee ® Tea ® Snacks

WILD WIND CAFE & BAKERY

BREAKFAST - LUNCH - DINNER

Serving Breakfast anytime!
NOW open for Dinner Fri. & Sat. till 8 p.m.

Quality coffee by the pound

Fresh Baked Goods -

Internet Access - Espresso

Hours: Mon-Thur 6 a.m.-2 p.m.  Fri-Sat -Sun 6 a.m.-5 p.m.

prt

Now Serving homemade Mexican Food ..
« Chili Colorado...everyday : ;ii@

« Chili Relleno...everyday
« Chili Verde...everyday

» Shreaded Chicken Enchiladas ’

 Shreaded Beef Enchiladas
Breakfast Burritos - You can call them m

4.8

a¢.l\.

.""A

831 Oregon St. Hwy 101 » (541) 332-0534

Police Report
Continued from Prior Page

dle emergency calls 24 hours aday seven
days a week. | started with 2 officers
including myself. Our department now
has three full time officers and six re-
serves and has been handling those emer-
gency calls 24/7 with a response time
usually under five minutes. Remember
we don’t work 9-5; our hours are noon to
noon. Training lowers our liabilities and
increases officer, and citizen safety.
Training has always been lacking in the
department. My training budget is
$2,000.00 per year so | needed to insure
that officers got well trained and still stay
within budget restraints. Through grants
and scholarships | was able to provide
approximately 1000 hours of training for
full time and reserve officers. This does
not include in-service type training. One
of the most successful and efficient train-
ing sessions we had was the FTO (Field
Training Officer) training. This wastrain-
ing thatwe all needed to insure we trained
new officers and reserves per Depart-
ment of Public Safety Standards. In or-
der to get that training | would have to
send each of your three officers for aone
week class out of the area. The cost was

meals and lodging for fifteen person-
days, and mileage which would have
been my whole year’s training budget. It
also put an officer out of service, and un-
available to respond to calls, and it cost
overtime. We contacted Department of
Public Standards and Training and they
provided a regional training instructor to
our agency at no cost as long as we could
get eight people to attend. Fortunately
we had 11 officers from different parts of

the state come to Port Orford for the one
week FTO class we sponsored. Our re-
sponsibility was to provide a classroom
so we used the community building, and
provided refreshments for the week class.
I’m old school and thought donuts, and
coffee would be most appropriate but
thanks to Mrs. Halse she suggested a
much more healthy selection including
fruit and hard boiled eggs. She even
cooked the eggs for us. In comparison
the cost for the refreshments was less
than the cost to send one officer to that
training. All three officers were in the
community and available to respond to
any call during the classes, and it also
helped our local economy because the
officers needed to stay inmotels, and buy
meals while they were in town. This is
the first time we have sponsored police
training in our community, and it only
makes sense to have more classes local-
ly. Efficiency is very important to me
because | pay tax too.

- Active, involved, independent
thinker

communities

“A FRESH APPROACH !”

- Appreciates teh uniqueness of each
of our communities in Curry County

- Understands our issues of water,
growth, natural resources, healthy

W GEORGIA NOWLIN for
COUNTY COMMISSIONER

www.currydems.org/georgia_nowlin.html
Paid for by Georgia Nowlin for Commissioner




TV Skinner

Curry County
Commissioner #1

ot alk of us!

Langlois
Sixes
Elk River
Port Orford
Ophir
Nesika Beach
Wedderburn
Gold Beach
Pistol River
Cape Ferello
Brookings
Harbor

Paid for and authorized by the TV for Commissioner Committee.

Low Cost Health Care

Thanks to the Curry General Hospital
Health Network and a federal program
administered by the Health Resources
and Services Administration (HRSA),
more low-income patients can get the
medical attention they need at Curry
Family Medical in Port Orford.

For the first office visit, low-income
patients can see a provider for $15. An
additional $15 is charged for qualifying
diagnostic tests or separate procedure.

For continued low-cost medical service,
patients will be asked to return a financial
summary form, and bring proof of
income, says Bonnie Smith, Curry Family
Medical office manager.

Aftereligibility is verified, the clinic will
continue to provide low-cost services to
that patient to eliminate any financial
barriers.

The HRSA program that makes the
service possible is known as the National
Health Service Corps (NHSC), a 35-
year-old agency committed to increasing
access to primary care services and
reducing health disparities for people in

health professional shortage areas such
as Port Orford.

The National Health Service Corps assists
communities through recruitment and
retention, site development, practice
management, and quality assurance
activities.

Chuck Wiltraut is a senior program
advisor with NHSC who serves as a
resource for Curry Family Medical and
the Curry General Hospital Health
Network. He says clinics and other sites
accepted into the program boast “mission-
driven, high quality clinicians.” He says
the clinic could reapply for the program
through July 2009.

Douglas Trimble

Tree Service

Complete Tree Service

* Storm Damage

* Danger Tree Removals

e Clean-Up / Chipper Service

e Cat, Excavator, Lift Truck

* Topping © Limbing

e Falling Bonded ¢ Insured

License # 119157

(541) 332-1010
(541) 530-8778

Formore information, visit Curry Family
Medical at 525 Madrona, just west off of
Highway 101 in north Port Orford, or
phone the clinic at 541/332-3861.

Letter to the Editor,

My wife and | have been voting in Ore-
gon for 43 and 41 years respectively.
Until now, we have never seen the need
to write-in a candidate’s name.

This time is different - Really different!

Our close friend, Judge Howard Lichtig
was recently killed in a motorcycle acci-
dent and now his 6 year position is going
to be filled by a write-in candidate.

After discussing Jesse Margolis’ qualifi-
cations and character with Howard Lich-
tig’s widow, Brenda & | will be writing
in “Jesse Margolis”.

Thank you for listening.

Alan & Brenda Mitchell

6166 or 332-7676.

Dad’s Coins, Collectibles & Antiques.

1325 Oregon Street

Back to “Winter’s crazy hours”
Monday through Thursday, evenings 4:30 to 6
Friday, Saturday & Sunday 11 to 6

Beautiful 6” 1 long buffet - half price. 25% off many items! Rocking chair,
tables, dresser, crystal, china, lanterns, bottles, lamps, beautiful serving
pieces for the coming holidays. Texaco Airplanes. Handmade baby gifts.
Please come by and see all the great gifts. Gift wrapping, anytime. Call 253-




Biggest Lil’ Store

on Oregon Coast
Stormy’s on the Dock
Port Orford

* New, Vintage & Gently
Worn Men’s, Women’s
& Kids Clothes

e Costume Hats, etc }
e Coats
e “Scene Jeans”

* Candles
Allin a lil’ bitty store!

Halloween Blngo

Presented by ESA Alpha Psi Corority
October 27, 2006
P.O. Community Building
Doors Open @ 6:00pm ® Bingo Begins @ 7:00pm
$10 for 15 Games - Tickets available at the door
Come in Costumes for our Costume Contest
Door Prizes!

& Don’t forget the wonderful sweets & treats!

Happy Vaolhoween!

Letter to the Editor,

I want to thank the three motorcycle
riders that came from the Port and Star-
board Restaurant, Rick Dydzyk, David
Morrill, Jim Hall, and all the others that
so courageously saved my life, and tried
to save my leashed little ten pound lov-
ing dog, Precious. This was on Sunday,
October 8.

This vicious, unleashed, 110 pound,
strong, dog came from a space at the
Madrona RV Park. This big, mean, un-
leashed, dog came running, bouncing,
snarling, towards me. | was on Madrona
Road, by 463 Madrona RV Park. I quick-
ly picked up my little Precious, held her

tight to my chest, and turned my back to
the dog to protect Precious from the big
dog. The dog jumped on my back so hard
that when | regained my senses, | was on
the blacktop road on my stomach, with
my arms straight out. | could see my shoe
about 20 feet in front of me. | jumped up,
grabbed that big dog by his collar, and
tried to pull it off Precious. Two men
came running up, kicked, tugged, and
finally got my Precious free. She was
ripped open and bleeding horribly.

The motorcycle riders helped me in my
vehicle. They told me to go to Bandon to
the veterinarian Dr. Baum. The motorcy-
cle riders said they would handle every-
thing here. A Bandon policeman helped

us locate Dr. Baum. Precious was taken
in, and Dr. Baum said he would try to
save her. When we got back from Ban-
don, the motorcycle riders had been to
the police station. The policeman, Scott
Halse, was very caring and efficient. He
had already gotten the big bad dog and
had taken it to Gold Beach. After, he
came to my place and took the report.
The court date had already been set. Our
little Precious was put to sleep the next
morning. She had too much damage, was
in a coma, and couldn’t be saved.

Please keep your dogs on a leash. It's a
city, state and park regulation.

Janice Ledbetter

Jake Marshall

For
Port Orford
City Council

Coastal Services Company
General Contractor
Serving Oregon’s Southern Coast
Since 1990

Excavator/Backhoe * Demolition
Land Clearing  Septic Installation
Underground Utilities Installation

Bonded & Insured
CCB #105103 DEQ#38407
(541) 251-0462
PO Box 1308, Port Orford

Chris Marsh

Construction
General Contractor
CCB# 160622
New Construction ~ Remodel ~ Additions
Windows ~ Doors ~ Decks ~ Repairs
and more

(541) 290-5763
(541) 332-2056
P.O. Box 787

Port Orford, OR 97465




Experience Counts

+ Raised in Curry County

¢ 22 years as a trial attorney
55 years old

+ Undergrad degree, Stanford
Master’s Degree, Cal State
Law Degree, Willamette University
near top of his class

+ Law clerk to the Honorable Harry
Devlin, Circuit Court judge

+ Former marine biologist
+ Family man with wife, Amy, a health care professional

+ Broad experience in law:
Oregon Court of Appeals,
Circuit Courts, State of Oregon,
United States District Court,
U.S. Court of Appeals, 9th District

+ Experienced Court-appointed arbitrator

+ Avid South Coast fisherman
Write in
Chris Keusink

on your Nov 7 ballot
for Circuit Court judge.

The write-in names must be spelled
approximately correctly to be counted.
Keep this with your ballot to vote.

Paid by The Committee to Elect Chris Keusink for Judge,
Post Office Box 1600, Brookings, OR 97415

Rotary News

President Dick Wold opened the meet-
ing and Jo Reiber introduced our speaker
Jerry Cox. Jerry Cox serves as the Coun-
selor at Pacific High School and also
carries out many duties for scholarship
advising, scheduling, discipline and as-
sisting the administration. Mr. Cox be-
gan by thanking the Rotary club, “from
the bottom of my heart for setting the
gold standard for supporting our youth
in their efforts”. Last year Pacific High
graduating students received $429,000
in scholarships which Jerry stated was
due to the following: 1. students them-
selves, 2. teachers, 3. parents, and 4.
benefactors.

Jerry went on to explain that as a gradu-
ate of PHS in 1964, his college costs
were about $1200 a year including tu-
ition, books and roomand board. A young
person could work a summer to raise the
funds for a year of school. This is no
longer the case with the private universi-
ties in Oregon costing about $30,000 for
one year of tuition alone. A public uni-
versity would run about $6000 in tuition
while a two year college runs about
$3500. Room and board are about anoth-
er $7000. So the totals are very daunting
for students today to afford a college
education. Federal and state aid is avail-
able but students and their families must
fill out complicated financial forms.

Mr. Cox said that in the last two years
PHS has graduated 58 seniors and 44 are
in a 2 or 4 year college. Scholarships
beyond the first year are needed as is
funding for trade schools which also can
be quite costly. The PHS Alumni Asso-
ciation started by Mr. Cox and others has
raised over $48,000 in 7 years. The Ro-
tarians expressed their heartfelt appreci-
ation for all Mr. Cox has done for our
students by a standing ovation and the
caution that “You can never retire!”

If youwould like to learn more about the
Port Orford Rotary Club visit www.port
orfordrotary.org.



Did you know: Children whose parents warn
them about the dangers of alcohol and other
drugs are less likely to use those substances.

Red Ribbon Week

Talk to your kids today.
And pin on a red ribbon to show your support
for building a drug-free community.

For information about preventing
the use of alcohol and drugs, call the
Curry County Drug Free Communitites Coalition
at 247-5600 or (800) 242-9478.

Power Outage

On October 12, at approximately 7:20
am, portions of the Port Orford area were
without power. While the exact cause is
still under investigation, the incident
appears to have originated during rou-
tine maintenance being performed on the
Bonneville Power Administration’s
(BPA) Port Orford substation and the
nearby Coos-Curry Electric Cooperative,
Inc.’s (CCEC) Elk River substation. To
perform the maintenance, member load
had been switched from the EIk River
substation to the Langlois substation.
During the time the entire load was on
the Langlois substation, a splice in an
overhead power line broke; the line fell
onto a parked vehicle and caught fire.
There were no injuries.

CCEC crews and fire fighters quickly
responded. The Langlois substation was
shut down at approximately 8:00 am in
order to provide a safe environment for

crews to make the necessary repairs.
Approximately 1,800 meters were with-
out power while repairs were made and
the load was brought back safely on line
instages. “Asan electric cooperative, we
cannot stress enough the importance of
safety around power lines and substa-
tions,” said Werner Buehler, General
Manager/CEO. “Our regular maintenance
programs are in place to prevent inci-
dents such as this. And, although we
experienced a localized outage during
the repair period, we hope our members
will understand that we must put the
safety of our line crews and the public
first.” Power was restored by approxi-
mately 10:20 am.

Friends of the Library

The Friends of the Port Orford Library
will meet on Tuesday, November 7 at
10:30am in the Council Chambers at
City Hall. Anyone interested in becom-
ing a member is invited to attend.

Judge Candidate Forum

In order for Port Orford voters to get
acquainted with the two judicial
candidates who are running for Howard
Lichtig’s vacant seat, the League of
Women Voters of Curry County will
hold an event Tuesday evening, October
24 at 7:30 pm at City Hall Council
Chambers. At this time, both Chris
Keusink and Jesse Margolis plan to
attend.

Each candidate will give an opening
statement. Each will then be asked the
same questions by the League moderator.
A social time will follow so that people
canmeetthe menindividually and discuss
any possible concerns.

Note: Because they are bound by the
judicial code of ethics, there are some
questions they might not be able to
answer.



What's New at the Downtown Fun Zone?

Brand Category Description Price
Vanguard Storage Case, aluminum for SD RAM cards, holds 8 .............. $ 6.99
Sony Remote Control 02 dev big buttons .......ccceeeeiiiiie e $ 9.99
Oneforall Remote Control TV 3 AEVICES ..eviiiiiiiiiiie e $ 7.99
Oneforall Remote Control 03 dev, Big BUHtON ........ocviiiiiiiiiie e $ 7.99
Oneforall Remote Control TV 4 dEVICES ..eeiiiiiiiiiiieeiee s $ 9.99
PowerSentry Power Surge suppressor 7 outlet no phone 2450Qj ............... $ 14.99
PowerSentry Power Surge suppressor 8 outlet RJ11 2450 ........ccccceeenne $ 19.99
TrippLite Power Surge suppressor 8 outlet RJ11 2820 ........ccccceeennne $ 29.99
Memorex Media CDRW 4x 5pk 700mb 80 min slim case .................... $ 5.95
Memorex Media CDRW 4x 10pk 700mb 80 min slim case .................. $ 10.99
Memorex Media DVD-R 05-pack 16x slim jewel case...........c..cccuvneee.. $ 6.99
Memorex Media [ [0] o] o)A D] O RRR $ 2.99
TDK Media Cassette Tape D120 .....ccceevviiviieeeiiiiiiiee e eciier e $ 1.99
Sony Media Microcassettes 3 60 minute tapes ........ccccoeevvveveeeeinnns $ 3.99
Sony Media Microcassettes 2pk 90 MiN.......cccccovvvviieee i $ 2.99
Coby Headphones Headphones, super bass 15mm neodymium............. $ 7.99
Coby Headphones Headphones, ultra-light 40mmdrivers 20-20khz ........ $ 1.99
JvC Headphones Headphones, Lightweight Foldable, blue/red/silver ... $ 6.99
Panasonic Headphones Earbuds w/ XBS, 10-25khz 14.8mm neodymium ....... $ 3.99
Koss Headphones Headphones, The Plug.......cccccccoiiiiiieec e $ 13.99
Steren Cable RG-59 Crimp-on F connector, universal Wx seal........ $ 0.75
Steren Cable RG-6 Crimp-on F connector, universal Wx seal ......... $ 0.75
Steren Cable RG-59 Crimp-on F connector, universal ..................... $ 0.95
Steren Cable RG-6 Crimp-on F connector, universal ....................... $ 0.95
Steren Cable F connector Male to RCA Female adapter ................. $ 0.99
Steren Cable F Connector, barrel (F-F) Nickel ........cccccoevvivveeninnnn. $ 0.99
Steren Cable F connector M-F push-on adapter ............cccccceeeeeiinnns $ 0.49
Steren Cable F connector Female to RCA Male adapter ................. $ 0.99
Bulk Cable F connector Splitter 2-Way .......cccccoeecvvvieeeeeiiiiieee e $ 0.99
Steren Cable F connector, push-on, 06" ............cooociiiiiee i $ 1.99
Steren Cable RCA M-M A/V 06' (red/white/yellow) .............ccccevuneee. $ 3.99
Steren Cable RCA Couplers (barrels) .......ccccvevieeiiiiiiiee e $ 0.49
Steren Cable Y Adapter 3.5mm M to 2 RCA plugs M 6" ................. $ 1.99
Steren Cable Y Adapter 3.5mm F to 2 RCA plugs M 6" ................... $ 1.99
Steren Cable 3.5mm stereo Mto 2 RCAPIUgGS 6' .....vvvvveeeeiiiiienee $ 2.99
Steren Cable S-Video 06' M-M $3.99, 12’ $4.99

Steren Cable 3.5mm M-F extension 06' $1.49, 12’ $1.99

Steren Cable Phone Splitter - 2 way IVOry ........cccccveeeeiiiiiiiee e, $ 0.99
Steren Cable Cat-5€ 50" BIUE ...eeeiiiiiiiii e $ 10.99
Belkin Cable USB 2.0 A-B Device Cable 06' $5.99, 10’ $7.99, 16’ $9.99
Belkin Cable USB Extension A-A male-female 06ft $5.99, 10ft $6.99
Belkin Cable USB 2.0 A-MiniB 5PiN ....cccoiiiiiiiiiieicciiieee e $ 7.99
Belkin Cable USB 2.0 A-MiniB 4Pin .....cccoviiiiiiiieeiciiiiee e $ 7.99
Belkin Cable Laplink /Interlink Serial (xfer data twixt 2 computers) $ 9.99
SW Bell Cable Phone Handset Cord Ivory 12" $1.99, 25' $ 3.99

SW Bell Cable Phone, 6-conducor RJ-11 F-F (Join 2 phone cords).. $ 1.49
Samsung Battery 9V Alkaline $1.99, AA 2pk Alkaline $0.95

Sony Battery AA NiIMH 2500MAR 2PK .ooovvviiiiiiiiiieeeeieieieieceecccciais $ 9.99




New City Planner
by Jay Stoler

Crystal Shoji is the new City Planner for
Port Orford and she attended her first
meeting in this role on Tuesday, Oct. 10.
Shoji is very familiar with Port Orford
and has served as a consultant on several
projects including the very recent South
end of town Refinement plan.

Much of the two and a half hour meeting
was spent on bringing Shoji up to sapeed
on recent projects and discussing Phase
Two of the Refinement Plan and discuss-
ing any differences of opinion.

All of the Commissioners, Michelle Du-
arte, Joyce Kinney, Dave Holman, Viola
Cuatt, Frank Smith, Ken Gibson and
Erna Barnett were present along with
assistant Planner Patty Clark. Councilor
Steve Abbott and City Administrator
Mike Murphy were inthe audience. There
were only a handful of citizens in atten-
dance.

Shoji was very attentive and asked the
Planning Commissioners how they felt
on certain issues and how they wanted to
proceed on other matters.

Two issues that took up a lot of time were
a proposed work order contract for an
outreach workshop to be held in Port
Orford. This workshop would be done
by the Transportation and Growth Man-
agement Program which is a partnership
of the Oregon Department of Transpor-
tation and the Oregon Department of
Land Conservation and Development.

Part of the workshop will identify trans-
portation relatable things like: building
and streetscape design principles that
make communities more pedestrian
friendly and encourage walking; creative
parking management strategies; street
improvements; and mixed land uses that
reduce vehicle trips and the distance be-
tween local destinations.

The other large segment of time was
spent on what the Commission is calling

Port Orford Inn Coffee House

FULL BREAKFAST MENU ALL DAY!

Coffee House Lunch Menu

For the week of Oct. 24-Oct. 29
Closed Mondays

With Hashbrowns

TUE. ... MEAL LOAT .. e, $6.95
With Mashed Potato & Vegetable

Wed. ...Chicken CasSerole ........coooeeeoeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee e $6.95
With Vegetable & Salad

ThU. ....POFK ROBST ...t $6.95
With Potatoes & Salad

Fri. ..... BeEf POt ROASTE ...c.eveeeeeeeee e $6.95
With Potatoes & Carrots

Sat. .....Sloppy JOES With Fries ..........ccccocervcuerieeeiciercenenas $6.75

Sun. ....Eggs Florentine or Eggs Benedict...........cccc........ $5.50

Ordinance Work and includes the Scope
of Work for the Refinement Plan. There
are a number of tasks placed in a recom-
mended order. The task blocks are bro-
ken down alphabetically and relate to a
certain group of tasks in a given area.

Several Commissioners, including Erna
Barnett, Michelle Duarte and Joyce Kin-
ney, were very vocal about moving the
priorities to move the Port area tasks to
the top of the list. All the Commissioners
were supportive of the Port tasks and
expressed some degree of urgency to get
the Port involved right now.

Shoji and the Commissioners discussed
and agreed to schedule a meeting or a
workshop with the Port Commissioners
and to have a liaison program with the
Port. Dave Holman will attend the next
Port meeting.

Part of the Phase Two work will involve
close cooperation between the City and
Port to resolve any conflicts that could

result from land use regulations and will
involve public meetings, shared infor-
mation and support for a Near Shore
Research Station.

City Councilor Steve Abbott questioned
the viability of amember of the Planning
Commission (Dave Holman) write a let-
ter to the editor condemning the City for
the recent Transient Business License
action. Holman responded that he did
realize after the fact that the Planning
Commission does not play a direct part
in those matters and apologized for any-
thing that was out of line.

Ballots Mailed

Ballots for the November 2006 election
will be mailed out on Friday, October 20.
Ballots can be mailed back to the County
Clerks/Elections Divisionin Gold Beach
or they may placed in the new drive-up
drop off box located adjacent to Port
Orford City Hall.



Jesse Margolis won the Curry County local attorney preference poll 17-3. A vote for Jesse
is a vote for honesty, integrity, and a commitment to judicial fairness. Jesse Margolis has
over 13 years of experience practicing law, both civil and criminal, in Coos and Curry
Counties. He is a well respected member of the legal community and as proven by the bar
poll, he is the preferred candidate of local attorneys and judges.

2 Write-in
Jesse Margolis

Judge of the Circuit Court

15t District
Position #3

Alexandria Streich, former DA
Hugh C. Downer, Senior Judge
Patrick Foley, former DA

Kim Olin, former DA

Steve Abbott, inactive trial Attorney

Some of the people who endorse Jesse Margolis are:

Florence Lichtig

David and Jean Little
James Gardner, Attorney
Cynthia Beaman, Attorney

This advertisement is paid for by the Committee to Elect Jesse Margolis
586 5" Street Suite 200, Brookings, OR 97415

Richard Mickelson, Judge
Gary Georgeff, Attorney
Dan Hinrichs, Attorney
Gregory Harrison

Council Candidates Forum

The Port Orford & North Curry Chamber
of Commerce will be host the Candidates
Debate and Ice Cream Social on
Thursday, October 19 in City Council
Chambers in City Hall from 7:00pm to
8:30pm.

There will be a moderated question and
answer session. The audience will have
the opportunity to write down questions
for possible inclusion into the program.
The Q. & A. will be 45-60 minutes long
and then there will time for one-on-one
questions in a social setting afterward.
Refreshments of ice cream, cake, and
coffee will be served by the chamber
courtesy of Ray’s and Port & Starboard
restaurant.

Letters of invitation were sent to
candidates over 30 days before the event
and as of this writing, only four of the
Candidates have responded that they will

attend - John Hewitt, David Smith, Jodi
Bulaich and Jake Marshall. One
candidate, the only incumbent, Councilor
Jim Campbell said he would not be
attending.

Candidates Pat Buffington and Gerri
Creighton have not indicated whether
they will be at the Forum. Two other
candidates, James Garrett and Mark
Murray have officially pulled out of what
started to be anine-candidate race almost
two months ago.

There are three, four-year seats up for
election on the Council. The ones held
by Councilors Jim Campbell, Jerry
Steinhorst and Ed Beck. Beck and
Steinhorst are not seeking reelection.

This is the final scheduled debate before
the ballots are mailed and everyone is
invited to come and listen, learn and
participate in the future of your city.

Tsunami Sirens

The City of Port Orford has two tsunami
sirens that have been placed in service.
One is located near the water tank on
Coast Guard Hill, and the other is located
near the Arizona Street Bridge. These
sirens are now operational, and are ready
towarn our community of an approaching
tsunami.

We will be performing atest of the sirens
on October 27 at noon. This test is in
conjunction with the noon whistle. We
have the noon whistle every day, and we
will set the sirens off for one short blast
at the same time. We have a manual
switch to allow us to test the sirens. You
will hear one blast of the sirens. Please
do not panic. If this were a tsunami
warning, the siren would cycle up and
down for three minutes. This will be one
blast of approximately 5 seconds or so in
duration.



Port Orford & North Curry Chamber of Commerce presents

OCTOBER-FEAST

1st Annual Masquerade & Costume Ball Fundraiser
Saturday, October 28, 2006 - Community Building, 11th St.

¥

e 6 - 7 pm Social Hour - Full Bar
SILENT AUCTION - ART WORKS & MORE
¢ 7 - 8 pm Gourmet Dinner - Pork or Snapper
8 - Midnight Dancing to Fergueson Brothers

All funds raised will go for signage to
promote the Dock and Port Orford!

Tickets $30 per person, available at the Downtown Fun Zone, Visitors Center, or
by calling 332-3106. You must be 21 years of age or older to attend this event.

Free Women'’s Screenings

Free women’s health screenings, includ-
ing clinical breast exams and skin cancer
checks, are set from 9:30am to 4:00pm,
Thursday, Oct. 19, at Curry Family Med-
ical, 525 Madronain Port Orford. Screen-
ings will be available to walk-in patients
“first-come, first-serve,” but time in the
waiting room will be well spent hearing
goodadvice and important updates about
breast health from Alice Hammermeis-
ter, coordinator of the Curry Breast Health
Network, an event spokesman says.

Besides clinical exams, the screenings
will include optional foot checks by Di-
ane Cassidy with Curry County Home
Health & Hospice. Additionally, Kathy
Davis will provide complimentary mas-
sage and bone-building exercise coun-
seling to help prevent osteoporosis.

Refreshments will be served.

Similar screenings will be held at the
Brookings Medical Center, from 9am to
6:30pm, Wednesday, Oct. 25.

The screenings are made possible in part
by a grant from the Curry Health Foun-
dation and Susan G. Komen Breast Can-
cer Foundation, Oregon and Southwest
Washington affiliate. For more info,
phone the clinic at (541) 332-3861, or
call 1-800-445-8085, ext. 187.

Letter to the Editor,

We have an important decision ahead of
us, you and me. We have to choose a
Judge! This is an opportunity seldom
granted the citizen-electorate, since most
Judges are appointed by Governors or
Presidents without reference to the wish-
es of the citizens affected by these ap-
pointments.

In making this decision, itis vital that we
consider carefully the qualifications and

character of the candidates. When we
needed assistance of an attorney, a very
knowledgeable friend recommended
Chris Keusink, assuring us that he was a
strong attorney, a man of integrity, who
is fair, honest, diligent and had over
twenty years experience. Working with
Mr. Keusink has proven our friend to be
correct. We are very pleased with our
association with Mr. Keusink and will of
course vote for him in the coming elec-
tion.

We urge you, the voters, to investigate
the qualifications of the candidates, with-
out political considerations. Party affili-
ation should have no bearing on choos-
inganon-partisan, fairand neutral Judge.
When you do, we feel that you will
probably find that you agree with us, and
write in Chris Keusink for Judge in Dis-
trict 15.

Sincerely,

Roger & Judy McSharry
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Women’s Health Screenings
FREE to all walk-ins

Thursday, Oct. 19 @ 9:30 am to 4 pm
Curry Family Medical, 525 Madrona, Port Orford

@ Free clinical breast exams

@ Free skin cancer checks
@ Free feel-good massage

@ Free diabetic foot checks

@ Free breast health counseling

@ Free refreshments and camaraderie

Chamber News

The Port Orford & North Curry Chamber
of Commerce has announced they are
accepting candidate applications from
regular chamber members for positions
onthe Chamber Board of Directors. There
are three seats up for two-year terms.

To apply, please send an email to
Chamber@DiscoverPortOrford.com
asking to be put on the ballot. Or send a
letter to Chamber Board Applicant, PO
Box 637, Port Orford, OR 97465. The
ballots will go out to the member for a
vote right after Thanksgiving and the
winners will be announced at the De-
cember board meeting.

The Board also announced a planning
session to be held at the Visitors Center
on November 16 at 5pm. This meeting
will cover the entire 2007 promotion,
advertising and festival participation cal-
endar for the Chamber. Chamber mem-

bers and those interested in volunteering
for events are welcome to attend.

Don’tforget to pick up your tickets to the
October-Feast, Masquerade and Costume
Ball to be held at the Community Build-
ing on Saturday, October 28, from 6pm
to midnight. This is a fundraiser to ac-
quire new and original signage for the
Portand Dock, our town’s most valuable
asset.

Tickets are available at the Fun Zone,
Visitors Center, and Port & Starboard
restaurant or by calling 332-3106. The
event will feature a full bar, gourmet
Pork or fresh “local” Snapper dinner
withall the trimmings, and afull evening
of dancing to the Fergueson Brothers
band. In addition there will be a silent
auction and valuable art items for sale.

For more information about the Cham-
ber please visit PortOrfordChamber.com.

Free Folk Concert

At 8:00pm this Saturday night, October
21, the Biscuit Showroom at Gold Beach
Books will feature “The Euchre Creek
String Band,” led by vocalist Richard
Purdy on guitar and harmonica, and fea-
turing vocalist Elaine Dorn on mandolin,
with Laurie Dean on guitar. Based in
Ophir, the group plays an eclectic mix of
original and traditional songs, plus unique
arrangements of their favorites. Satur-
day’s performance will include Purdy’s
hit composition from the 1980’s, “The
Ballad of D.B. Cooper,” which sold thou-
sands of copies nationally.

The group donates their music fees and
tips toward the music scholarship fund
they offer yearly to an outstanding Gold
Beach High School music student. Ad-
mission is free and open to all ages. Gold
Beach Books is located on Pacific High-
way 101 and First Streets in Gold Beach.



Over 300
Pumpkins
$3.00 each

The Blanco / Driftwood Boosters

Pacific High School

All pumpkins $3 each!

present the 3rd annual
Pumpkin
Patch

October 21
9:00am - 1:00pm

at

(during Soccer Games)

Letter to the Editor,

I have lived here a very short time,
thinking it a nice place to retire. Not any
more. | am appalled, to say the least,
about the political division of a city over
ahotdog stand! I have been up and down
the coast, and none of the charming cities
have food trailers dotting their towns.
People, don’t you have more to argue
and fret about here? Like the water issue
at the lake? The lack of money for the
children? The fact that most of the
businesses are for sale and tourism is
way down? The dock is in dire need of
help or the fishing industry will not thrive
and those poor fishermen families are
hurting so badly. Don’t worry, | am
leaving this town, | refuse to spend my
retirementina‘“good old boy” city where
bending the rules are okay for some, and
not for others. Most people agree that it
is nice to eat in a restaurant where one
can go to the bathroom or wash their
hands, certainly not an option at the food
vendor shacks. | wish all my best to the
restaurants who really pay their dues
here, youknowwhoyouare. I sympathize
with you to the upmost.

Sincerely,
Fran Sorenson

Letter to the Editor,

Here is the sad fact: the Library bid was
over $200,000 too high. Our whole
community hasworked very hard to raise
enough money, and now we need to raise
yet more.

I have used and been involved with our
library for the 30 years | have lived here.
To me a library is as necessary as food

—_
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Tulips & Hyacinths
Now is the time to plant
for spring color

fﬁ Available
J ., Friday, October 20
) God’s Green Earth
Nursery
551 19th Street
541-332-0880
0000 000O0OGCOGEOSOEOSOEONOSONONOIO
and drink. 1 am convinced that as our
community grows our library needs to
grow. We have awonderful planwe need
to implement. | don’t believe we should
settle for less.
Therefore I have giventhe Building Fund
an extra $100. If we all give an extra
share of our income we can get over this
setback and have our new library builtby
the end of summer. Please join me and
send whatever donation you can to Port

Orford Library Foundation, P. O. Box
294, Port Orford.

Carrie Rogers
President, Library Foundation Board
Member of the Library Board

Large lot with older
house on it.

Norma@alloregonrealestate.com
www.alloregonrealestate.com

80'x150" of level
usable land zoned
commercial.
Priced to sell quick
at $150,000.
RMLS 6083346

Call Norma at All Oregon
Real Estate 332-1130

gJ?HEGON b
ASL_L_REAL ESTATE

"Your Rural Real Estate Specialist!"

Port Orford, Oregon




REALTOR®

Campbell Realty

324 6th Street, P.O. Box 1469
Port Orford, Oregon 97465

Very good Hwy. 101 exposure on COMMERCIAL
ZONED 1BR, 1.5 BA home with den or office space.

20’ x 24’ storage shed. Ona 81’ x 94’ ot w/city water,
sewer. $119,500 with possible terms. No 972

=

EOUAL HOUSING
CPFORTURITY

541-332-9109 -
Fax: 541-332-9309

E-mail: campbell@harborside.com
www.campbellrealtywestcoast.com

After Hours Please Call:
Esther Winters..................
Toby Dillingham ...............

.................. 541-332-2021
.................. 541-332-6661

Pat Campbell ........cccevvveveivieiieeeeene, 541-332-2745
Betsy BUIeS ........cevvveiiiieeeeeeeveeeiiinnnn, 541-332-7815
Jodi Bulaich .........oevvveeiiiiiiiiieee, 541-260-3159
Jamey Knapp ....coovvveeeeveiiiininieeeeeeeenens 541-290-7818
Jim Campbell, Principal Broker .......... 541-332-2745

1-800-808-4663

Special Parks Meeting
(edited from notes by Millie North,
Parks Secretary)

The Port Orford Parks Commission called
a special meeting on Tuesday, October
10, at the Visitors Center to discuss two
important issues concerning the horse
arenain Buffington Park. Parks members
present were Chairman Jim Billings,
Millie North, Jodi Bulaich, Mark Murray,
Jerry Steinhorst. Participants present
included Mayor Jim Auborn, Jacquelin
Aulf, Marylinda, Christina Aiello, Bill
Tremmel, Kathryn Tremmel, Lori Peirce,
Gayle Bodewig, Lois Miller, Ciaran
Fraser, John Purse, Katy Kraft, Jazlyn
Kraft, Bayli Kraft. There were a total of
approximately 20 citizens present. The
subject of the meeting was the Horse
Association. Kathryn Tremmel was the
main spokesperson for the group.

The main issue involved Safety Issues at
the Horse Arena. Kathryn stated that the

Horse Shoe Pits existing at one end of the
arena outside the fence, are a danger to
the horses as well as the riders. This area
is where the riders come to pick up their
Ribbons during an event. They have to
be very careful to avoid the spikes from
the six horseshoe pits existing in that
area. A spooked horse could hurt himself
on the spikes and should the spooked
horse cause the child to fall onto the
spikes, a serious injury could occur.

The group explained that security lights
are needed. Many times it is dark as
events are completed and participants
are gathering their belongings in the dark.
This will be addressed at the next Parks
meeting to consider a proposal for lights.

It was mentioned that a storage shed is
needed. The size needed is either 12x12
or 12x14.

The Parks Commission would like to
have the Horse Association become a
formalized group with an appointed or

“Happiness is a wayside

flower growing upon the

highway of usefulness”
- Anon

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
888-484-2234 (toll free) Port Orford

elected representative. In the future all
activities will need to be scheduled.

Claudia Meeks would like to start an
equestrian team for the high school.
Presently this district has 240 children
who participate in the competitions. Local
ridersare encouraged to become members
of this equestrian team and participate in
the local, district, and state competitions.

Kathryn asked if the city could do
anything regarding maintenance of the
arena.

Kathryn stated that no one makes a profit
from the equestrian events held in the
park. Jodi explained that plans are being
formed to apply for a grant to do repairs
on the arena.

Two days later, the Parks Commission
met on Thursday, October 12 to perform
a walk-through to address the issues
discussed at this meeting. Kathryn and
Marylinda were present to represent the
Horse Association.

Letter to the Editor,

The City of Port Orford would like to
publicly thank Jean Shank for reporting
an alarm condition at one of our lift
stations. We appreciate being made aware
of potential problems before they become
big problems. Thank you Jean Shank for
being an alert and concerned citizen.

Michael Murphy
City Administrator



Letter to the Editor,

Who will be the best person to serve as
our new Judge in Curry County? In the
upcoming election, voters will be asked

to write-in their choice — I will write in
Chris Keusink.

Chris has 22 years of experience, and in
the particular case, experience counts.
Chris Keusink is a lawyer of integrity.

Anyone who has worked with Chris
knows that he approaches the practice of
law with a keen eye for details and with
a sense of equity. | have known Chris

Keusink for more than four years, and he Gover n O r
has worked very hard, particularly for P ”
the rights of children and our older Time For A Change

population.

As a resident of Curry County for 18 . Ron Saxton

years, and asachild and family educator,
I believe that Chris Keusink isundeniably
the person we want to make decisions
that will impact our way of living in

House of Representatives
Curry County.
Chris Keusink has the experience, “A Better Alternative”
knowledge and ability to be the person -
who will make critical decisions in our m m
courts. If you want to make a critical . \] I Fe I dca p

decision, make your vote countand write

in Chris Keusink.
varycorey  MState Rep resetatve

Letter to the Editor, “Successfully Working For The South Coast”

I’m not being at all flip when | say that it =

has taken me a week to try to find words . Wayn e Krl e g e r
to express my most heartfelt gratitude to

everyone who has helped me so much
since Howard is gone. The help with his

service by individuals and community CO un ty CO mm |SS | oner

groups, the cards, flowers and hugs, do
mean a lot and they do help. I am so “ n
humbled to be a part of you wonderful For All Of Curry County
bunch of people. All | can do is say

thanks, apd | arﬁ sending .baclf every . I v Skl nnerm

good feeling to each of you in kind. I’ll
be working on ways to give atiny portion
back.

Paid for by Curry County Republican Centeral Committee

Florence Lichtig



Coastal Convenience!

You'll love living within walking distance of
the ocean in this 2-story home on a corner lot.
Great features: 2 BR, 1.5 BA, casual living
room with fireplace and space saving kitchen.
Ocean views from most rooms.
$299,000. #6042362

-

755 Oregon Street (Hwy 101)
541-332-1400 or 541-404-6903
george@pspre.com

Z” Prudential Seaboard Properties

Ballot Measure Discussion

Port Orford unit, League of Women
Voters of Curry County, invites the pub-
lic to a discussion meeting on the ten
state ballot measures Thursday, October
19. The meeting will be in City Hall
Council Chambersatnoon. Bringabrown
bag lunch if you wish.

Choosing candidates for office is impor-
tant; voting for or against ballot mea-
sures is equally important. If a ballot
measure passes it becomes law and will
be permanent. A poorly-written measure
or one that is designed to affect state
government can have effects that are
harmful for the majority of the state’s
residents. Come for information and to
share your ideas.

The League of Women Voters is a hon-
partisan political organization which
encourages the informed and active par-
ticipation of citizens in government,
works to increase understanding of ma-
jor public policy issues and influences
public policy through education and ad-
vocacy. The Voters’ Guide is available,
free, at Downtown Fun Zone, Port Or-
ford News, Port Orford & Langlois Li-
braries and Democratic headquarters.

Letter to the Editor,

I would like to urge all voters in Curry
County to write in Jesse C. Margolis for
Circuit Court Judge.

Through my more than five years active
law practice in this county, | have known
Jesse to be a very capable and strong
advocate for his clients. | believe he has
the necessary integrity and “judicial tem-
perament” to make a fine judge.

Please use your vote to write in Margolis
for Judge. Call me for more details.

Steve Abbott

$$$ For Pheasants

The Oregon Department of Fish and
Wildlife recently awarded a$26,315 grant
to the Owen Denny Chapter of Pheasants
Forever (PF). The grant will help
complete habitat recovery projects in the
Willamette Valley’s Linn County.

Linn County also happens to be the
birthplace of the ring-necked pheasantin
the U.S. Judge Owen Denny, an American
diplomat posted in China, firstintroduced
a flock of ring-necked pheasants to
Oregon’s Willamette Valley in 1882.
From those beginnings, pheasants have
flourished across the United States and
are considered by many to be the king of
game birds. Today, pheasant hunting
contributes billions of dollars to the
economy and has become a family
tradition across rural America.

The grant will enable the Owen Denny
Chapter to improve 120 acres in the
Valley for nesting and brood rearing
habitat.

There are five PF chapters in Oregon
accounting for 400 members. Those
chapters have spent $300,000 on habitat
projects and youth education since the
state’s first PF chapter was formed in
1989. Those dollars have been spent on
the completion of 2,000 habitat projects
benefiting over 27,000 Oregon acres.

Port Orford Senior Center
October Fest

Bratwurst, Sauerkraut
and German Chocolate Cake

Saturday, Oct. 21 « 5-6 p.m.

Cost $6.50 per person
1536 Jackson Street ¢ 332-5771



FREE Lithium
Smoke Detector

H 670 896 B3 (a $14.99 value)
While supplies last.

Available in OR only.

With purchase of Fire Extinguisher
H G696 484 F4

McNair True VValue Hardware

Help is just around the corner
1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

‘Neath
# The wind

Realty,

Inc.
N W%

Joyce Spicer Kinney ........... 253-6198
Ed BeCK ....c.coeevevireicrcienae 332-2046
SaraClark .....cccccoeeveveinnnnn, 253-6888
Frank Cali ..cooovevveieiiiienns 332-8265
Susan Eastman .................... 253-6336
Jennifer Bastian................... 253-6895

Betty Sejlund, Principal Broker

Contact us at (541) 332-9463

www.neaththewind.com

foydale Far-)})
O S

Rexius Premium
Bark Mulch
$19- yd.

Bark Nuggets
$39:%5 yd.

1 Mile South of Bandon
(541) 347-4356

DSAC Meeting

The Curry Disability Services Advisory
Council (DSAC) will meet on Wednes-
day, October 25, from 10:00-11:30am at
the Department of Human Services in
Gold Beach. It is located at 94145 Fifth
Place and will be held in the vocational
rehabilitation office. For more informa-
tion or to if you have any questions,
please call Marilyn Green or Marilee
Steward at Voice/TTY 247-4515 or
Voice/TTY 1-800-257-1385. Transpor-
tation to the DSAC meeting is available
upon request. Hope to see you there!

TRAILBLAZER

oP—

* Danger Trees - 24 hr Service.
topping, limbing, removal & thinning

» Clearing: driveways, fencelines,
propertylines

* Trail building to streams, ocean,
along riverbanks and propertylines

* Brush burnings
References available ¢ Phone: 332-0907

HIV Testing Day

Friday, October 27 is HIV Testing Day
in Curry County. The test will be given at
the Curry County Health Department in
Port Orford, 1403 N. Highway 101, from
noon to 2:00pm. The test is anonymous,
free and no needles are used. Results are
available within 20 minutes. For more
information contact the Curry County
Health Department at 541-247-3300 or
Mary Murphy, HIV Resource Center, 1-
877-440-2761.

AARP Safe Driver Class

Southwestern Oregon Community Col-
lege is presenting an AARP Safe Driver

Count on Perennials to be
the bones of your garden.
Plant only once and
with care they will

bloom year after year.
God’s Green Earth

Nursery
551 19" Street, Port
Orford 332-0880

Class at the Port Orford Senior Center on
Monday and Tuesday, October 23 & 24
from 9:30am-1:30pm. To sign up for the
class call 247-2741 or 332-0639. The
registration fee is $10 which is payable at
9:15am on the first day.

Library Board Meeting

The Port Orford Public Library District
Board will hold a Special Meeting on
Monday, October 23, at 3:00pm in the
City Council Chambers. The agenda is
posed on the bulletin boards at the li-
brary and Post Office. The public is
always welcome.

LHOP STIX

Special of the Week:
Kung Pao Chicken

(1) Vegetable Eggroll
and Steamed Jasmine Rice

$7.95
332-9378

Mon. Noon - 8:00pm takeout only
Tues-Friday 11:00am-3:00pm




CLASSIFIED ADS

CLASSIFIED ADS are $3.50 for the
first 25 words or less, and 10¢ each for
any additional words. Normal deadline
forsubmissionis 3:00pm Tuesday. Down-
town Fun Zone, Inc., 832 Hwy 101, Box
49, Port Orford, OR 97465 (541) 332-
6565.

REAL ESTATE - RENTALS

LITTLE HOUSE @ Paradise Pt- vaca-
tion cabin. 90 year old original home-
stead cozy cabin, sleeps up to 4. On
Garrison Lake, secluded, w/prvt beach
access. Pets welcome w/deposit, non
smoking. Rates for daily, weekly or
monthly. (800) 987-4946.

MOVE-IN SPECIAL Three free months.
Senior Mobile Park. Quaint parklike set-
ting, water sewer, trash. 9th and Arizona.
Close to all. 858-229-5670 $240.00/
month.

RENTALS: “ANCHOR INN Trailer
Court.” 557 9th St. Port Orford has trail-
ers for rent $360.00 to $425.00 monthly
and R.V. Spaces $275.00 monthly. Quiet
downtown location near beach includes:
water, sewer, garbage, cable and laundry.
(541) 821-3003.

3 BR HOUSE FOR RENT Cedar Point
Cottages Cedar Point Place Port Orford.
$480 mo. Owners pays W/S/G Ten. pays
elec. Coin laundry on site. Applications
Onsite at Community Bldg. or atunit444
or call- Mike (541) 673-4909 — Toll free
1-877-291-5477.Applicants mustincome
Qualify at 40% of area median. Equal
Housing Opportunity.

LAKESIDE GARDENS, 1534 Arizona,
Port Orford - 2 Bed Townhouse. Rent
based on Income. Avail Now. Equal Op-
portunity Provider. Grand Mgmt. (541)
269-5561.

SISKIYOU COAST REALTY offers
help with selling and buying real estate.
Information is free! Our new office is
open 7 days a week. Call Sandra 332-
7777 290-2047.

STORAGE-SHOREPINE New, clean,
in town 10x20’s, 8x15’s corner of 9th &
Avrizona, Grey building. 332-2046. Free
clean fill wanted. 858-229-5670.

RV SPACES!-0Only 3monthly and long
term sites still available at Camp Blanco
RV Park. Includes free High-speed Wi-Fi
and cable. $295 + electric. 332-6175.

FORRENT OR LEASE - New 675 Sq.
Ft. office or retail space in the new Sea-
side Plaza located right on Hwy 101. Last
one left! Call Jack at (541) 991-2363.

FOR RENT - Newer 3 bed 2 bath house
on 3/4 of an acre. One mile north of Port
Orford $850.00 per month. (541) 332-
0165.

3 BEDROOM HOME FOR RENT
Cozy location, 1 car garage, hot tub. $700
month. 1-541-260-4676.

REAL ESTATE - SALES

BUYING PROPERTY? We show all
available properties in this area. Contact
a Broker at C. A. Smith Real Estate at
541-332-4132 or stop by our office at the
corner of Highway 101 and Washington
Street.

FREE HOME WARRANTY to Buyers
and Sellers when you buy or sell your
property using the services of All Oregon
Real Estate. 246 6th St., Port Orford,
(541) 332-1130. Call Today!

LAKEFRONT & OCEAN VIEW lots.
Talus. Port Orford’s finest, newest subdi-
vision located off 12th & California. Now
taking reservations. Private lakeside beach
for picnics, green spaces and wildlife
commons. Prices starting at $149,000.
Call Barry at 1-866-347-5233 / (541)
297-7833. Offered by Bandon By The
Dunes Realtee.

SERVICES

INTERNET FOR LESS!! Briskweb,
Inc. Serving Port Orford Northward.
Unlimited usage, nationwide dialup. Great
for traveling. $16.00/Monthly. http://
www.briskweb.net 332-1337.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE -
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

THE GURU IS IN! Here’s a computer
technology expert who can deliver what
you need. Set-up to overhaul, desktop to
network, web page to database, tutoring
to training, friendly ‘techie’ at your ser-
vice. Scotty 332-0530.

LOCAL COMPUTER TECH!Friendly
and knowledgeable with good reputation.
Tutoring, computer repair, networking
(Cisco trained), house calls, will travel.
Reasonable rates. Call James 332-1337.

PORT ORFORD COUNSELING
Christine Richardson Ph.D. Specializing
in depression, anxiety and stop smoking.
(541) 332-0381.

The Cat’s Meow
Vacation Cottage 1
Quaint, comfortable, affordable

503 Jackson St. * (866) 503-5003
80’ to beach access
All reservations made in advance.

Pampered Pooches

Dog Grooming
County Dog Licenses

332-0520 For Appointment

REMEMBER 332-8601
THE CRAZY NORWEGIANS
11:30am-7:00pm Wed-Mon

Homemade Food
For Cold Days




God’s Green Earth Nursery
Your Year Round

 ug Gift Boutique S&%

'. fﬁm\ 551 19" Street ‘i\?f

Searching Your Family Tree
LDS - Family History Library
Jackson & 20th Streets
LIBRARY HOURS
Weds & Thurs 1:00-4:00pm
Dir., Sam Bryson 332-1404

332-0880
“PAINTER LADY” painting service
now located in Port Orford. Interior or
exterior painting service. Steady hand &
eye for detail. 32 years of experience.
541-332-1048.

SAMME’S LAUNDRY SERVICE
wash and fold $1.00 a pound. Comfort-
ers, blankets, sleeping bags, tablecloths,
shirts, pants, etc. Wash, press, and alter-
ations. Tues-Fri 9am-3pm, Sat9-1:00pm,
Closed Sunday & Monday. 347-9493.
After hours drop box available.

NEW CONSTRUCTION, Remodel or
an addition. Call Daniel Wilson Con-
struction Lic. # 61322. 20 Years experi-
ence inthe Bandon, Langlois, Port Orford
area. Call 347-9143.

HOUSE CLEANING SERVICES.
Home, apt., rentals, sales. Maintenance
and cleanups. References. Call (541) 332-
0798 or cell (541) 260-4195.

TWO GUYS AND A TRUCK, at your
service. Skilled labor, Jack of all Trades.
$60.hr, 1 hr minimum. SS disc. 10%. 1-
541-404-9347.

EMPLOYMENT

THE WORLD NEWSPAPER has a
motor route available in the Port Orford
area. Please contact Al Glick 269-1222
ext 248.

OPEN AT 7 AM EVERY DAY
Jonns

Laa Je
ESPRESSO

Coffee ®» Tea ® Snacks

GARAGESALE

CURRY ANIMAL SHELTER Thrift
Store open every Saturday 10:00am to
4:00pm at old Ophir School. Stupendous
values!

9AM TO NOON SATURDAY, Octo-
ber 21 across from Crazy Norwegians.
Furniture, appliances, antiques, misc.
items. 264-D Hwy 101. 332-0526 for
more info.

PHS JUNIOR CLASS needs donations
for our yard sale fundraiser. For more
information, call Matt 332-6175.

SATURDAY MARKET Sixes Grange,
November 4th 9:00 to 3:00, Hwy 101 &
Sixes River. Table rentals available for
$10.00. Please call Linda at 332-1581.

MISCELLANEOUS

Shop of Horrors
Gifts & Thrifts

9-1& 3-5
Tues - Sat

572 14th St. 332-0933

TRADITIONAL CHINESE Medicine
formulas available for cold, lung support,
joint / tendon, prostate, hepatitis ¢, car-
diac, sleep, cholesterol. Sea Breeze 332-
0445.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled. Air-
port-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

100 & 250MIN PHONE CARDS are
now in stock at the Downtown Fun Zone!
$5.25 & $12.00 respectively..

SOCKS & MORE SALE this week.
Sale on select sizes/styles of Cold Moun-
tain & fashion socks. Also 50% discount
on select fashions. Now & Then Port
Orford Mercantile open Tues. through
Sat. 10 AM to 5 PM. Located in the
TriAngle Square nextto Time Worn Trea-
sures. Visit us also at www.portorford
mercantile.com

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK: “Many
of our fears are tissue paper thin, and a
single courageous step would carry us
cleartroughthem.” Brendan Francis com-
pliments of Now & Then Port Orford
Mercantile. Visit us also at www.port
orfordmercantile.com

WILL YOUR FAMILY BE protected
from state tax or probate expenses at your
death? If not, call me, Bart Stein at Ed-
ward Jones Investments at 347-8360.
Member SIPC.

NEW VIDEOS THIS WEEK: “Over
the Hedge”, “The Omen”, “Final Days of
Planet Earth”, “Behind Enemy Lines I17,
“Superman, the Movie” “Hard Luck”,
“Feast”, “The Break-up” and “American
Dreamz”. Please remember items are due
back by 3:30pm the next business day.
Reservations must be prepaid so cannot
be taken over the phone. Downtown Fun
Zone, Inc. Open 9:30-6 Mon-Thurs and
9:30-7 Friday and Saturday. Closed Sun-
days.

Continued on Back Cover

PAINTER LADY
541-332-1048

Interior or exterior
painting service

G

Steady Hand & Eye for Detail

THE WOODEN NICKEL

Store Hours
Mon. thru Fri. .... 8:00am - 5:00pm
Sat & Sun ......... 9:00am - 5:00pm
www.oregonmyrtlewood.com

1205 Oregon St. (541) 332-5201




Classified Ads
Continued from inside back cover

AVON FREE SAMPLESandbrochures.
Holiday promos. Special discounts. For
more info, call Heidi Marshall, Avon Ind.
Sales Rep. 251-0150 or 332-0625.

BROWNIES AT SEAWEED 12-5Mon-
Sat.

SCRAP METAL RECYCLING. Free.
We take all types of scrap metal. For more
information call 332-1058. 848 Agate
Beach Rd.

HI! MY NAME IS TERRY! I am put-
ting abook together and | need your help.
Thetitle is “Our Five Acre Family Home”
“Business Dreams”. Please send me your
drawings or paintings. I need 50 paintings
or drawings with some detail. When the
book is successful (probably without a
doubt) you all will receive royalties. P.S.
You can draw or paint as many as you
wish. 1 acre = 43,560 square feet. Rules:
Down to Earth things. Any culture. No
tractors. No slaughtering animals. It must
be drawn with some detail ona 12” x 18”
paper. Please sign in lower right corner.
Send to Terry Hammann, P.O. Box 814,
Langlois Oregon 97450.

WANTED, CUSTOMERS. Eggs, large
brown farm fresh fertile no antibiotics
delivered to your door 2x’s week $3.00
dozen intown only. Call 332-0595, leave
message.

ALMOST NEW QUEEN BED with
frame $100.00. Matching sage green love
seat, large chair, ottoman. All $150.00.
332-1077.

NICE TRAVELING TRAILER used
once with ball for hitch $595.00 obo 332-
1077.

BURNING YOUR TRASH pollutes the
air we all breathe. It poisons the atmo-
sphere. It’s irresponsible, dishonorable,
shameful, rude. Please take your trash to
the landfill.

LUMBER RACK FOR SALE for full
size pick-up $20.00. 332-0511.

2007 SCENIC CALENDARS Available
now at Now & Then Port Orford Mercan-
tile. Visit us also at www.portorford
mercantile.com.

SHOP OF HORRORS! New stuff just
in! Three BMX type kids bike still left!
Three gently used dressers are in. Hal-
loween tealight holders are here. Lots of
new kitchen ware. Come see! 572 14th
street. 332-0933.

SILVER DOLLARS 1878 TO 1921
$11.00 and up. Walking Liberty half dol-
lars 1918 to 1946 $5.00 each. Call 297-
1275.

MOVING SALE Sofa, oak table, chairs,
hide-a-bed, office desk, nightstands, elec-
tric start generator, oak file cabinet. 332-
0728.

STIHL FS85 BRUSHCUTTER, Man-
tis cultivator/tiller, both low use and run
great, $130.00 each. Synsonics electric
guitar with Park amp $110.00 332-0969.

Cub Scout Field Trips

Cub Scout Pack 98 has been busy this
October. Many scouts participated in a
flag ceremony with the Boy Scouts at
Howard Lichtig’s Memorial Service on
October 6th. They did a wonderful job.
Howard would have been proud of his
Pack 98.

The following morning, 11 Cub Scouts
and their parents took a jet boat ride up
the Rogue River to the town of Agnes.
The 2 hour ride up to Agnes was wonder-
fully sunny and warm. We spotted deer,
salmon, and osprey nests along the way.
The scouts loved when Drake, our boat
operator, spun the boat around in circles
getting some of the boys wet from the
boat spray. Some parents and a den lead-
erwere notasenthused with the G forces.
We enjoyed a sack lunch at a beautiful

park-like setting up the hill from the
Agnes boat dock.

During lunch, we paid tribute to our
beloved pack leader, Howard, as we toast-
ed himwith Fritos chips, one of Howard’s
favorite snacks. Our returntrip back down
the Rogue River was memorable as we
watched a mother otter with 2 babies
playing in the water and along the rocks.
We were also able to see a bald eagle
perched on a tree branch. Drake remem-
bered how much the scouts liked spin-
ning in circles on the boat ride up, so he
offered more opportunities for the scouts
to enjoy themselves on the return trip.
Fortunately for us all it was a sunny and
warm day. We want to thank Jerry’s Jet
Boats for their generosity in extending
complementary admission to all the
scouts and their siblings in memory of
Howard Lichtig.

This past weekend, October 13-15th, two
Tiger Scouts and a Webelo from Pack 98
attended Camp Baker, a Boy Scout camp
south of Florence, with their families.
The boys enjoyed meeting new friends
from Corvallis and Roseburg as well as
learning new skills in archery, sling-
shots, BB guns, and boating. The camp
concluded with a group campfire and
skits by the scouts. We’re already look-
ing forward to next year. Thank you Port
Orford and our surrounding communi-
ties for your continued support of Cub
Scout Pack 98. Itis vital to our youth and
is very much appreciated.

Spiritual Upgrades for
the Heart and Soul
Of Humanity

Would you like to meet
your Higher Self?

TIME OFF

541-332-1395
Sonora Stephenson




